

Department of Human Science
Pontifical University of John Paul II in Kraków
Poland

Zlin, June 19th, 2023

Dear academic community of Pontifical University of John Paul II,

On behalf of the entire faculty, staff, and students of the Faculty of Multimedia Communication at Tomas Baťa University, I extend our deepest condolences to you, the faculty, and the entire community of the Pontifical University of John Paul II, on the untimely passing of the esteemed ks. prof. dr hab. Michał Drożdź, the Dean of the Faculty of Social Sciences.

We were profoundly saddened to hear about the loss of such a distinguished academician and a highly respected figure in the field of social sciences. The news of ks. prof. dr hab. Michał Drożdż's passing has reverberated throughout the academic community, and his contributions to the field will be remembered for generations to come.

As colleagues in the pursuit of knowledge, we recognize the significant impact ks. prof. dr hab. Michał Drożdż had on his students, fellow faculty members, and the wider academic community. His dedication to education, research, and the development of his field was evident in his extensive body of work and the numerous accomplishments he achieved throughout his career.

We understand the profound loss that the Pontifical University of John Paul II and the Faculty of Social Sciences are experiencing at this time. Our thoughts and prayers are with you, the faculty, and all those who were fortunate enough to have known and worked with ks. prof. dr hab. Michał Drożdż. May you find strength, solace, and comfort during this difficult period of mourning.

Once again, please accept our heartfelt condolences. May the memory of ks. prof. dr hab. Michał Drożdż be a source of inspiration and may his contributions to academia continue to impact the lives of future generations.

With deepest sympathies,

Josef Kocourek, PhD.

Dean

Faculty Of Multimedia Communication

Tomas Bata University in Zlin